WEST VIRGINIA BOARD OF OSTEOPATHY Board Meeting Minutes Conference Call November 3, 2011

The West Virginia Board of Osteopathy met via conference call on Thursday, November 3, 2011, at 12:00 Noon. The meeting was called to order by President, Ernest Miller, D.O.

Members Present:

Staff Members Present:

Ernie Miller, D.O. – President Jennifer Akers, Esq. – Board Attorney
Robert Whitler – Vice President Diana Shepard – Executive Director
Elizabeth Blatt – Public Member
Arthur Rubin, D.O. – Secretary
Joseph Schreiber, D.O. – Physician Member

Other Attendees:

Jack Kessler, Esq. Phillip Fisher, D.O. William Tiano, Esq.

Today's meeting was called for the purpose of reviewing the Hearing Examiner's recommendation from the hearing held on September 21-22, 2011, and making further recommendations regarding Complaint #2010-36.

After the meeting was called to order and roll taken, the Board moved into Executive Session. (Rubin/Blatt).

Motion passed to adjourn from Executive Session at 12:25 PM and move back into public session. (Blatt/Schreiber)

Regarding Complaint #2010-36, motion was made to REVOKE the license of Dr. Phillip Fisher and make provisions for the inclusion of the following three (3) charges listed in the Hearing Examiner's Conclusion of Law, entered October 24, 2011, to be presented in any future hearing: #32, #33 and #38. (Schreiber/Blatt).

The Board requests the appearance of J. Derek Hollingsworth, D.O. at the next regularly scheduled meeting of the Board. (Dr. Rubin/Dr. Blatt)

The next meeting is scheduled for November 11, 2011, at 9:30 AM at the Greenbrier. Motion for adjournment made at 12:40 PM. (Whitler/Schreiber)

Respectfully submitted,

Arthur Rubin, D. O.

Secretary